Caldwell Road School

SAC Meeting Minutes

May 4, 2022

Attendance:  Donald Morrison, Lori Bartkiw, Dana Grant-Townsend, Lisa Sawlor-Padfield, 

Kim King, Jessica Quillan
Regrets:  Jeff Winship, Christine Fong
Welcome SAC members and welcome newly appointed principal Ms. Mamoona Brace

Principal`s Report
Primary/Pre-Primary Registration, Staffing for and Class Configurations – 
There are currently 31 pre-primary and 43 primary students registered for next year.  I can confirm that there will be  13 classes next year, down from 14 this year.  Four of those classes will be configured as combined classes.  Schools will receive their staffing allocations on Friday along with circuit information for specialist teachers such as gym, music, and French.  The staffing process begins next week with the first round of permanent postings and will continue into July.  There will be several staffing changes for next year as there are five staff members who are retiring and several open permanent positions to be filled.
Physical Activity Framework – SAC Feedback
SAC members are invited to submit their feedback on the new Physical Activity Framework on the Google form that was part of the initial email sent to all members
Update on African Heritage Month and upcoming presentations – Dana Grant – 
Presenters since our Feb. 9 meeting

Daneesha Provo 

Kate Mcdonald

Sport Hall of Fame with Ted Upshaw

Scott Parsons

Maritime Centre for African Dance

Lisa Dickens organized activities (upper and lower grades) 

Lindell Smith

Thunderbirds Lacrosse

Mrs. Melvin’s Buttons for Ukraine 5and 6s - $1700

Students signed large flag for Ukraine

Mark Smith 

Fall for Dance North

5s and ⅚ to Museum of Natural History for program on First Nations 

Upcoming:

Jordan’s Principle (May 10)

Kung Judee (Haida storyteller)

Tribal Vision

Dates to be determined/ potential 

Smudging

Blanket Ceremony

Ebrima Jammett (presentation on The Gambia)

Mr. Ngoile’s family from Tanzania

Mr. Maduk’s family from South Sudan

SAC Funds Update – 
Current balance in the SAC Grant account is $3257.00  Anticipated cost of upcoming bookings is Approximately $1200.00.   Mr. Morrison proposed that SAC contribute $1000.00 from grant funding to offset the cost of new shelving for the library.  Total shelving cost is $3162.50.  Our library has accumulated nearly $10,000 in new books through Adopt a School and addition funds through school admin.  We require more shelving to display the books.
P-2 Literacy Project Update –
P-2 teachers will be updating data on literacy achievement this week to indicate which students are meeting/not meeting reading benchmarks. Here are the results of the reading record data collected in April.
Out of a total of 121 students 70% were meeting and 30% were not meeting in April.  This is a slight decline from the reading data collected in November although there are 4 additional students meeting in Grade 2 and several students who are approaching benchmark at all grade levels.  For example, of the 16 students not meeting in grade one, 8 are approaching benchmark.  Out of 15 African Nova Scotian students, 9 are now meeting benchmark and several are approaching.  There are 2 Indigenous students and both have met benchmark.   

Other - 
SAC year-end report is pending and will be shared with all members before the end of the year.
